
BRO MACHNO COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

 
Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday, 16th May 2019 at Salem Vestry at 7.30pm 
 
Present: Dafydd Gwyndaf (Chair), Colin Jones, Eryl Owain, Luned McFadden, Claire 
Roberts, Eifion Davies, Geraint Thomas, County Councillor Wyn Ellis Jones and the clerk, 
Elfed Williams. 

Apologies were received from Sian Anwyl Jones 

Minutes: The minutes of the 16th May 2019 meeting were accepted as correct, Colin Jones 
proposed and Geraint Thomas seconded. 

Matters arising: 

Ffordd Hafod-y-rhedwydd: Conwy County Council intend to repair the road when Finance 
is available. 

Car parked near a junction: The clerk has reported the matter to the police because a car 
parked near the junction of ffordd Hafod-y-rhedwydd and the road to Cwm is obstructing 
large Vehicles. 

Arwelfa Cemetery: Geraint Thomas was thanked for placing a sign denoting the cemetery. 

Road: A number of issues were identified which needed attention including the condition of 
the Glasgwm road, trees growing over to the road on Cwm road and trees growing from the 
sides of Pont Llan in Penmachno and the bridge over the river Conwy near the A5. The clerk 
will arrange a meeting with the County Council. 

Speed restriction: No information regarding the application to introduce a 20 mph parking 
ban near the school. It was decided to contact the County Council again. 

Church Cemetery: Quotations for improvements had not been received but it was decided 
that there was a need to move forward in terms of safety. 

Clerk's post: It was decided to advertise at Yr Odyn to fill the post before the end of the 
year. The clerk was thanked for his willingness to continue with the work until then, or to 
resign earlier if there was a suitable applicant. 

Planning Applications: 

A planning application on alterations to 3 Church View was discussed. It was resolved 
unanimously that there was no objection to the application. 

Financial Matters: 

The Balance Sheet for 2018-2019 was submitted and accepted, Eifion Davies proposing and 
Dewi Jones seconded. 

It was decided to contribute £ 200 towards the costs of a Unit at the National Eisteddfod by 
Ysgol Dyffryn Conwy catchment area schools. 



It was reported that nearly £ 200 had been received in the use of the public toilets. 

Other issues: 
Hiraethog Windmill Scheme: Councillor Wyn Jones reported that the Conwy Upper Ward, 
which includes Bro Machno, is eligible to apply for funding from the scheme's community 
fund. It was resolved to invite Eirian Jones to the next meeting for further information. 

Council website: Following the sudden death of Tudor Jones from                                                                           
Cennin Computer Company, it was decided to continue with the company that has taken over 
the business. 

Community Skips: It was decided to hire two skips, one for Cwm and one for Penmachno, 
on Saturdays if possible. 

 


